

Education Resources

Executive Director: Lyndsay McRoberts

Cathkin Primary School - Head Teacher: Noreen Black

Our ref: NB/GM

Your ref:

 If calling ask for:
 Mrs Black

 Phone:
 0141 634 4569

 Date:
 22 August 2025

Dear Parent/Carer

Welcome Back

Welcome back to a new school session at Cathkin Primary School. I hope you all had a great summer break and managed to make the most of the summer sunshine.

I have been very impressed to see that the majority of our children have come to school in their full school uniform. I am sure that you will agree that all of our children are looking extremely smart. Please be advised that we have a selection of pre-loved school uniform that we would encourage parents/carers to take advantage of.

This letter is to share with you important information regarding our school and to seek your support with aspects of our school routines.

Communication with the school

If you need to contact the school then please:

Telephone: 0141 634 4569 or Email: gw14cathkinpsoffice@glow.sch.uk

If your child is going to be absent from school then we would appreciate if you telephone, to inform the school by 9:30am on the first day of absence.

Letters will be issued soon to parents and carers for a variety of reasons. These will be issued via SLC's Parentsportal platform. If you require support with signing up to this portal then please contact or pop in to the school office, where staff will be on-hand to support you with getting this online platform set-up. (parentsportal scot)

Mobile Phones

Please note that it is not necessary for mobile phones to be brought into schools. Mobiles brought into school will be at the owners risk. Pupils should ensure that their phones are **switched off and handed in** before they go into their classroom. Mobile phones will be returned to pupils at the end of the school day.

<u>Administration of Medication</u>

Throughout a school session there may be times and occasions when children require medication to be taken at school. All medication to be administered **must be in date** and have a **pharmaceutical label with the child's name and** dosage on the label.

Nut Free Zone

Our school is a nut free-zone. Please ensure that children are not bringing in any snacks that contain nuts/ nut derivatives.

Breakfast Club

Our breakfast club has recommenced. The breakfast club will be open from 8:30am and close at **8:50am** on Mondays to Fridays. Pupils attending the club should enter the school via the school playground and then go into the school building via **Door A**.

Payment via Parent Pay

Please note that **all payments** for school lunches, milk and events can only be made via Parent Pay. If you require further information on accessing your Parent Pay account then please phone the school office team.

Burnside Road, Rutherglen G73 4AA Phone: 0141 634 4569 Email: gw14cathkinpsoffice@glow.sch.uk



